
MINUTES 

429th MEETING OF THE FACULTY SENATE 

3:00 pm, Wednesday, April 23, 2014 

School of Medicine Administration, Boardroom 103 

 

PRESENT:  Drs. Ahn, Barone, Carroll, Chanmugam, Crino, Daoud, Dlhosh, Gee, Gonzalez-Fernandez, Gottesman, Heitmiller, 

Herman, Ishii, Kumar, Li, Macura, Matunis, McCormack, Mooney, Pluznick, Poynton, Shuler, Sperati, Srikumaran, Williams, 

Wolfgang, (Karen Reddy for Natasha Zachara) 

Mmes:                                             Mssrs:  Mandell, Rini 

ABSENT: Drs. Ahuja, Bivalacqua, Bunz, Emmett,Keefer, Lacour, Puttgen, Shepard, Solomon, Swartz, Taverna, Tufaro, Urban, 

Wade  

Mmes:                                             Mssrs:  Halls, Huddle, Johnson, Putts, Tanner 

REGULAR GUESTS: Drs. Clements, Gauda, Skarupski, Smith 

Mmes:  Smith   Mssrs:  

GUESTS:  Dean Rothman, Dr. Miller 

  
 Approval of the minutes 

The minutes of the 428th meeting of the Faculty Senate of March 19, 2014, were presented, reviewed, and approved.  

 Paul B. Rothman, MD, Dean of the Medical Faculty was introduced and conducted an interactive discussion. Dr. Rothman 

started the conversation with two big issues: (1) the Clinical Excellence task force, and (2) faculty salaries issue that arose from 

the faculty satisfaction survey. A survey exploring the faculty’s views about creating a new track for clinical faculty has been 

disseminated with a ~30% response rate. Concern was raised that all faculty have not received the survey email or reminders. 

The dean has requested that this issue be resolved. The concern with creating a new track is the diminution of the faculty rank, 

status, and prestige by adding various prefixes. The Dean reported that a task force has been convened to address faculty 

salaries (headed by Dr. Justin McArthur). Dr. Rothman has met with Senator Barbara Mikulski (D, Maryland) who, with 

Senator Dick Durbin (D – Illinois) and others are working to increase the NIH budget. Dr. Rothman also reported that the SOM 

has re-infused the Discovery Fund that will be used to support research. 

 Janice Clements, PhD, Vice Dean for Faculty and Redonda Miller, MD, MBA, Vice President, Medical Affairs presented 

the “Hickson Program for Promoting Professional Accountability” which will roll-out in June with the training of peer 

messengers. The program is based on patient complaint data (note: only 5% of practitioners get patient complaints here) and 

uses the nationwide Patient Advocacy Reporting System (PARS) for benchmarking. There is a pyramid of progressive 

discipline where most ‘interventions’ begin and end at the bottom-most level (‘cup of coffee’ meeting over a single, 

unprofessional incident). (see page 2-5)  

 Estelle Gauda, MD, Senior Associate Dean for Faculty Development reviewed the organizational structure of the umbrella 

Office of Faculty (headed by Vice Dean Clements) and the Office of Faculty Development within that structure. Dr. Gauda 

identified the various faculty members and their roles in the offices, the mission of the OFD, as well as her vision in her role as 

Senior Associate Dean. (see page 6-9) 

 Rachit Kumar, MD, Chief Resident gave an update on the House Staff Council activities. As a result of the council’s strong 

interest in gaining a better understanding of the affordable care act, they have arranged a seminar on Tuesday, April 29, 2014 at 

5:00PM in the Chevy Chase Auditorium (Zayed 2119A): “Insight into the Affordable Care Act: What it means for you as a 

health care provider” by Atul Grover, MD, PhD (Chief Public Policy Officer, AAMC) (see page 10). Dr. Kumar also 

announced that residents are now allowed to sign-off on the MOLST forms and that bowling and baseball social events have 

been organized by and for the House Staff Council. This was Dr. Kumar’s last meeting (moving to Phoenix) and new House 

Staff Council officers have been elected. 

 Review of Letter of Support for Graduate Medical Education External Funding policy. An email vote on the Faculty 

Senate’s position on the Graduate Medical Education External Funding Policy was 13 to support and 1 to remain silent. Dr. 

Crino circulated a draft letter which was then edited by the group (see page 11).   

 
With there being no further business Dr. Crino thanked everyone for coming and adjourned the meeting at 4:55PM  

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Kimberly A. Skarupski, PhD, MPH 

Recording Secretary  
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April 29, 2014 

 

Paul B. Rothman, M.D. 

Dean of the Medical Faculty 

 

 

Re: Faculty Senate support for the Graduate Medical Education Committee policy concerning 

outside, “non-traditional” funding for clinical training of medical graduates 

 

Dear Dr. Rothman, 

 

The Faculty Senate has considered the development of agreements with outside, “non-traditional” 

funding sources for the clinical training of medical graduates, in which the funded program agrees to 

accept individuals supported by those funding sources. We understand that while such agreements 

may provide benefits, they may also compromise – or appear to compromise – the integrity of the 

recruitment, selection, and promotion processes for all clinical trainees. We respectfully present our 

position on the Graduate Medical Education Committee policy concerning these agreements. 

 

The Faculty Senate: 

 

1. Recommends that such agreements be entered into only with oversight and monitoring by the 

Graduate Medical Education Committee and the Associate Dean for Graduate Medical 

Education. 

2. Supports the Policy on External Funding of Residents and Clinical Fellows proposed by the 

Vice Dean for Education, Dr. Roy Ziegelstein, and the Associate Dean for Graduate Medical 

Education, Dr. Julia McMillan. This policy would mandate review and approval of each 

proposed agreement, and ongoing monitoring by the Graduate Medical Education Office. 

3. Would welcome an annual report on the status of external Graduate Medical Education 

funding and the opportunity to provide feedback. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Jude P. Crino, M.D.         Arjun S. Chanmugam, M.D., M.B.A. Edward S. Ahn, M.D. 

Chair, Faculty Senate           Vice Chair, Faculty Senate  Secretary, Faculty Senate 

 

 

 
 

Cc: Roy C. Ziegelstein, M.D. 

      Julia A. McMillan, M.D. 


